
SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 
The Borough Council of Sandwell (Houghton Street, West Bromwich) 
(Temporary Road Closures) Order 2023 intends to temporarily prohibit 
vehicles from proceeding along Houghton Street, West Bromwich which 
will be closed between the junctions of Spon Lane South and Hall Street 
South (access to any affected frontages will be maintained, but only when 
safety permits).   
 
A traffic diversion route (northerly direction) will be signed via Spon Lane 
South, Kenrick Way (eastbound), Telford Way roundabout, Kenrick Way 
(westbound) and Hall Street South.   
 
A further traffic diversion route (southerly direction) will be signed via 
Hall Street South and Spon Lane South.   
 
The maximum duration for is 18 months but the work is expected to be 
completed by 29th February 2024, effective from 23rd October 2023, (7pm – 
6am for 3 days a week as detailed below).   
 
Closure dates as follows:-  
 
23rd – 27th October 2023  
30th – 31st October 2023  
1st – 2nd November 2023  
6th – 9th November 2023  
13th – 16th November 2023  
20th – 23rd November 2023  
27th – 30th November 2023  
4th – 7th December 2023  
11th – 14th December 2023  
18th – 21st December 2023  
15th – 18th January 2024  
22nd – 25th January 2024  
29th – 31st January 2024  
1st February 2024  
5th – 8th February 2024  
12th – 15th February 2024  
19th – 22nd February 2024  
26th – 29th February 2024.   
 
Purpose - to facilitate access for concrete repairs to the underside of the 
M5 carriageway by National Highways. 


